CITY SCHOOL 2X2 COMMITTEE - MINUTES

June 6, 2016

West Sacramento Civic Center 1110 West Capitol Avenue, Room 238, West Sacramento, CA

- 1. **Roll Call:** Members Present: Mayor Christopher Cabaldon, Mayor Pro Tem Beverly Sandeen and WUSD Trustees Katie Villegas and Sarah Kirby-Gonzalez
- 2. **Staff Present:** City Manager Martin Tuttle, WUSD Superintendent Linda Luna, Assistant Superintendent Scott Lantsberger, Assistant City Manager Amanda Berlin, Deputy to the Mayor Ian Winbrock, Project Manager Chris Surawski

3. Public Presentations

None

4. Minutes

Minutes of the April 4, 2016 meeting were approved by consensus with edits.

5. Bryte Park Phase 2

Chris Surawski made a presentation regarding the plans for Bryte Park Phase 2. City staff plans to take 80% plans to the Board for approval on June 23.

6. Summer Steps Internship Program

Assistant City Manager Amanda Berlin provided a presentation regarding the City's 2016 Summer STEPS internship program. The program generated 766 applications, and 19 students were accepted into the program, including 15 current and former RCHS students.

7. LRNG Platform Overview

Deputy to the Mayor Ian Winbrock gave a presentation and walkthrough of the LRNG digital badging platform. Mr. Winbrock and City staff will continue to work with WUSD to find opportunities to integrate LRNG.

8. Proposed City ¼ Cent Sales Tax

Mayor Cabaldon provided a summary of the City's quarter-cent general sales tax proposal. City is continuing to track the County's half-cent sales tax proposal, which may be deferred until 2018.

9. Other Business

Assistant City Manager Amanda Berlin discussed potential options for a small memorial for Sharl Castorena to be placed in Bryte Park, noting there was no express policy for memorial plaques. Mayor Cabaldon requested development of such a policy.

Assistant City Manager Berlin also provided an update on the integration of WUSD as a responding entity in the City's customer engagement program, PublicStuff. Mayor Cabaldon requested that resident's comments/questions/reports should be limited to those related to WUSD facilities.

Board Member Kirby-Gonzalez announced that the River City HS Big Band Group was looking into venues to do annual concerts.

- 10.Next Scheduled Meeting is September 12, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. at the WUSD Administration offices in Room 75.
- 11. Adjourn (6:45 p.m.)